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August 4, 2023 
 
 
DELIVERED BY ELECTRONIC CORRESPONDENCE 
 
John Bowker 
556 Manning Avenue 
Toronto, ON    
M6G 2V9 
 
Email:  bowkerj@ndp.on.ca 
 
 
Dear Mr. Bowker: 
 
Re:  Freedom of Information Request 
 Infrastructure Ontario Legal File: FOI-2023-32 
 
Infrastructure Ontario (“IO”) received your request under the Freedom of Information and Protection 
of Privacy Act (“FIPPA”) on June 13, 2023. Your request seeks access to: 
 

FOI-2023-32 – assessment report for Ontario Place Call for Development process 
 
The report(s) of the Independent third party (e.g.: the Fairness Monitor) appointed to assess 
the fairness of the selection of the successful participants from IO’s Ontario Place Call for 
Development process. 
 
Time frame: January 18, 2019 to May 29, 2023 
 
 

FINAL ACCESS DECISION 
 
After conducting a thorough and meaningful records search, IO identified zero (0) record/s 
responsive to your request.  
 
Please be advised that as the Call for Development process was not a formal procurement, no 
Fairness Monitor report was produced.  The process was facilitated by outside third parties which 
were not specifically retained to assess fairness or to produce a report. 
 
 
APPEAL RIGHTS 
 
Pursuant to subsection 50(1) of FIPPA, you may appeal any decision made by an institution, within 
thirty (30) days, by notifying the Information and Privacy Commissioner/Ontario (the “IPC”). The 
appeal must be filed within thirty (30) days of receipt of this letter. The IPC’s address is: 
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Information and Privacy Commissioner/Ontario 
Tribunal Services 
2 Bloor Street East Suite 1400 
Toronto, Ontario M4W 1A8 
Telephone: 416-326-3333 
Toll free: 1-800-387-0073 
 

Should you decide to appeal this time extension, please quote the above-noted IO file number in your 
correspondence to the IPC and provide a copy of this letter accompanied by a copy of your original 
request. The appeal fee is twenty-five ($25.00) Canadian dollars, payable to the “Minister of Finance 
(Ontario)” by cheque or money order. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any additional information (416) 525-5377 or 
clare.dale@infrastructureontario.ca . 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Clare Dale  
FIPPA Specialist 
Infrastructure Ontario 
 
 
 
 


